
Great Banquet 
Madisonville Great Banquet  
www.greatbanquet.com   
 

Fall  2014  ñTo know Jesus as Savior and Lord and make Him knownò 

 
 
Fall Great Banquet Dates:  
September 5 -6  Wom en's Western KY Correctional Complex #13 Lay Directo r -Melissa Brown 
September 26 -27 Menôs Muhlenberg County Jail #7 Lay Director-Wayne Horn  
October 5 -6 Menôs KY State Penitentiary #1 Lay Director- Jason Eastwood  
October 23 -26 Menôs Great Banquet #164 Lay Director- Chris Dennis  
October 30 -November 2 Womenôs Hopkins County Jail  #20  Lay Director - Deborah Torian  
November 6 -9 Womenôs Great Banquet #165 Lay Director- Amy Bell  
November 20 -23 Menôs Vienna Correctional Center #45 Lay Director- J.W. Durst  
 

READ BELOW FOR TIMES OF EACH TALK, SERVING TIMES , AND  AGAPE ID EAS!  
 

Sponsors: Have you been think ing about sponsoring someone on t he Great Banquet? Now is the time to ask and 
Now is the time to ask and have applications completed and turned in. If you have any questions contact Dawn  
questions, contact Dawn at Fi rst  Presbyterian Church 821 -6426.  

AGAPE PARTY! 
October 13 at 7:00 pm -- IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING WORSHIP SERVICE.    
Join us for the worship service at First Presbyterian Church and then help 
to prepare ñagapeò in the gym for the Great Banquet weekends. 

POTLUCK ! October 20 at 6:00 pm  
 
 
Commercial grade kitchen items are needed for kitchen use during the Banquet 
weekends. If you or your church would like to make a monetary donation towards the 
purchase of these items please call Dawn at (270) 821-6426. 
 

 
 
 
 



 

AROUND THE BANQUET TABLE 

 
 

Greetings Madisonville Great Banquet Community! 
 
Another Great Banquet season is upon us and the Menôs #164 and Womenôs #165 church teams are 
now formed.  They have begun their nine-week team meetings to prepare for their Weekends where 
they serve as the hands and feet of Christ. Keep both teams and their Lay Directors in your prayers as 
they are molded into the men and women God wants them to be for these Weekends.  God knows the 
needs of the guests who will attend these Weekends and I believe God has chosen those team 
members who have the spiritual gifts to minister to them.   
 
The Great Banquet church teams will be adding two new positions to this Fallôs teams as we try to 
make each Weekend flow better in accordance with Godôs Spirit and provide additional support for the 
Music Leader and Kitchen Crew.  A Tech/Rover position has been created to provide assistance to the 
Music Leader in the conference room, chapel, and gymnasium.  This new position will operate the new 
wifi projector and its associated equipment (recently purchased by the Great Banquet Board) and other 
sound equipment for both the Music Leader and speakers during the Weekends. This new position will 
also assist the Assistant Lay Directors, Agape, and Kitchen when time allows and when needed.  
Another positon to be added this Fall is the Kitchen Server Coordinator.  This position, under the 
leadership of the Head Kitchen, will be directing and guiding those men and women who come to serve 
meals, arranging tables and decorating them for each meal, making sure the snack room is well 
stocked, and assisting the other Kitchen Crew members with their Weekend duties.  The Great Banquet 
Board believes these two new positions will also give the opportunity for more men and women to serve 
on Weekends. 
 
If you are not on a team this Fall, you can still find many ways to serve the guests this season.  You can 
help set up and take down beds on Wednesday night and Sunday mornings, hold a candle for the 
guests at Candlelight on Saturday night,  help clean up the church on Sunday afternoon, serve a meal, 
make snacks and salads, write letters to the guests, sign up to help agape team members, pray, attend 
the Closing, etc.  So many opportunities for you to be Jesusô hands and feet!  Happiness comes from 
service and God designed each of us to be happiest when we give our life away.  So come on out and 
lets practice service and generosity as Jesus did to make these Weekends special for the guests.      
 
It is another exciting season for the Prison/Jail Great Banquet ministry.  The ministry has now 
expanded to nine Prison/Jail Weekends per year.  And this Fall, the Menôs Kentucky State Penitentiary 
Great Banquet #1 will have its inaugural Weekend at Eddyville in October.  The lay director and team 
members for that Banquet are excited to share Jesus within the old walls of that complex.  Other 
banquets this Fall include the Womenôs Western KY Correctional Complex #13 in Fredonia, Menôs 
Muhlenberg County Jail #7, Womenôs Hopkins County Jail #20, and Menôs Vienna Correctional Center 
#45 in Vienna, IL.  Be in prayer for this ministry and its leaders as it continues to grow and expand in 
Western Kentucky. 
 
In closing, I thank each one of you who continually supports this Madisonville Great Banquet Movement 
through servanthood, donations, participation, and making yourself available.  I also express deep 
appreciation to the First Presbyterian Church and the First United Methodist Church for allowing us to 
use their facilities each Weekend, and I commend and give sincere thanks to all the area churches who 
allow its members to participate and serve in the Great Banquet ministry each season.   In Godôs 
family, we are connected to every other believer, and we will belong to each other for eternity.  Romans 
12:5 says ñIn Christ we, though many, form one body, and each member belongs to all the othersò.  As 
brothers and sisters serving the Lord together on these Great Banquet Weekends, lets worship 
together, fellowship together, disciple together, minister together, and depend upon the power of the 
Holy Spirit as we fulfill the mission of each Weekend.  God bless you all! 
 
De Colores! 
Terry Cates 
Community Lay Director 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Dear Banquet Community,  
I was excited to accept the invitation to be Lay Director of the Spring 2014 Menôs Great Banquet #161.  In 
the following days after accepting that invitation, that excitement changed to doubt, worry, dread, fear, 
and the list goes on.  There are so many men more qualified than me.  Thinking back to previous 
banquets and their lay directorôs leadership, I felt I could not follow in their footsteps.  I could not do as 
they had done.  How could I lead that weekend?  
While praying about this early one morning as I was driving to work, the answer came.  The two words I 
heard very clearly were ñFollow Meò.  Those were the same words Jesus had called out to his first 
disciples in Matt. 4:19 and also the instructions to Peter in John 21. 
Now that I understood, my role was not to be the leader, but one member of a team, a group of believers 
of Jesus Christ and to ñFollow Himò.  I became excited again.  I was re-energized for the upcoming team 
meetings and weekend and what GOD would reveal to each of us.  From the start of the first team meeting 
to the last night of the GB#161 weekend, the team was and still is amazing to me.   
Some of the guestôs comments after Saturday night:    
I received such peace and joy! 
I have so much joy, I feel like I got struck by lightning! 
I donôt remember the last time I laughed but tonight I had such joy I was overcome with laughter, I felt like 
a little kid again!  
And the list goes on and on.                                                            
 
GOD is awesome! 
Thank you to the Great Banquet Community for your overwhelming support and for allowing me the 
opportunity to serve as Lay Director on that team. 
 
Fred Locke                              
Menôs Great Banquet #161 
 
 
 
 
Dear Great Banquet Community,  
Great Banquet 162 was all about our Lord and Savior and His Amazing Grace. I was indeed overwhelmed 
and overjoyed to be the lay director for this Weekend. God put together the greatest team ever and 
allowed us to bond throughout the meetings leading up to our Weekend. He loved on us and the guests 
throughout the entire time. He always shows up and blesses those open to His Holy Spirit. He touched 
hearts, healed physically and emotionally, sent His encouraging words through every talk given. Chains 
were broken and burdens were lifted through the power of His Holy Spirit. I believe all of our guests were 
there by divine appointment, but one in particular, Becky Almon, because she went on to her heavenly 
appointment just a little over a month later. Thanks to a great team that cared for her and showed her the 
love of Jesus that Weekend. It was a privilege and an honor to serve as lay director and I pray continued 
blessings on every guest that attended Great Banquet 162, the team, and also this Great Banquet 
Community. 
 
De Colores, 
Shirley Hill 
GB #162 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
What It Meant to Be Lay Director 
 
As I reflect back on the honor and privilege to be lay director, my mind goes back to when I was a guest.  I 
remember being in awe at the experience of the level of Godôs love I felt and was showered with.  I also 
remember the grace my lay director, Donna Richardson, expressed and thinking wow- I wonder if God 
would ever allow me to have such an experience. 
 
Well, fast forward eight years and what an awesome and amazing time God, for some crazy reason, chose 
me to lead GB #163.  I look back at the years being involved with the Great Banquet and serving on 
teams.  I can see how God knitted together the team by bringing people in my life, crossing paths and 
building relationships and support.  It still amazes me how He hand-picked the team and coordinated our 
trials during team meetings to strengthen His team even more in preparation of the weekend. 
 
During the weekend, I watched in awe, once again, of Godôs mighty hand at work.  Everything just seemed 
to come together and fall into place like it needed, although not necessarily like I thought it would or 
should (hence- God moved me out of the way!).  Watching the guests from the ñback tableò view gave 
such perspective for me.  One morning in the chapel, I fought back tears in thinking why in the world 
would God allow me such an amazing experience.  I was certainly not worthy of such an honor.  As my 
live was changed with my Great Banquet weekend, I was allowed to see the same happen for the guests 
of #163.   
 
I thank God first and foremost for the tool of the Great Banquet and the impact it has had on my life, my 
marriage and most importantly, my relationship with Him.  I also thank the Great Banquet Community for 
loving, serving and supporting.  Thank you to both for allowing me to the wonderful experience of being 
lay director. 
 
Sherri Buchanan 
Great Banquet #163 

 
 
 
 
 
TO JAMAICAéAND BACK HOME 
 
 
When I was asked to serve on the Jamaican Great Banquet this past January, I was 
thrilled, excitedéand anxious.  The thrill and excitement are still fresh in me, but any 
anxiety left as the plane landed at Montego Bay.  What a beautiful piece of Godôs 
creation!  By the time we got to Highgate, the place of our Banquet weekends, I had 
fallen in love with the lush landscape and varieties of fruit and vegetables.  The road 
was a bit bumpier than the Pennyrile, though, to be sure. 
 
As we met individuals in the community, the wonderful missionaries who housed us, 
and pastors from the local churches, the laid-back nature of everyone helped me realize 
we truly were in Godôs time.  The Banquet had not even started, and there was no need 
for a wristwatch! 
 
Over the course of the Banquet, a few hours of visiting with neighbors and helping with 
some home repairs, and simply sharing a glass of juice and a piece of fruit at the 
market, I came to an understanding that Godôs people can be so different in their places 
in life and yet we all share the same need of Christ living in and through us.  Yes, you 
can live as if Heôs not there.  But learning of His grace and love, then sharing it with 
others allows each of us to live life abundantly, regardless of our station in life.  I met  
 
 
 



 
 
many people with so much less stuff than I have, yet they are eternally grateful to their 
God for His daily providence.  ñDonôt worry; be happy!ò is not just words to a song.  It is 
life in Christ shared fully with others. 
 
I could tell you about the interesting accommodations, about the flow of the weekend, 
about the view from our outdoor chapel.  Iôd rather just leave you all with my overall 
perception:  Thereôs nothing different about the God Iôve come to love and serve than 
the God wonderful folks in Jamaica have come to love and serve.  Together, and in 
reaching out to others, we are part of a terrific fabric of Godôs making ï woven in such a 
way that we truly do live and minister as one, as long as we do it in the name of His Son.  
 
Thanks to all of you in the Madisonville Community for your love, support, and prayers 
as we minister together in-house, in jails and prisons, and in faraway places.  It all 
matters. 
Blessings, 
RevLon. 
Jamaica Great Banquet #5 
 
 
 
 
Jamaica ï just hearing the name makes me think of an island paradise, beautiful 
blooming flowers and crystal blue waters.  I had seen the commercials ï I knew for 
many it is the destination of a dream vacation.  
 After serving on the womenôs team of Jamaica Highgate G.B. #6 this past 
January, the images in my mind have expanded so much more than the TV 
commercials.  Yes, we did get to see the beautiful crystal blue waters, the lovely 
blooming flowers and bananas growing on the trees, but I will forever remember the 
people that we met.  I loved having the opportunity to get to talk with and pray with the 
local women and to learn a little about their families and their culture.  I also loved 
getting to meet the two missionaries, Lisa and Marggy, that serve there in the CSI 
mission house where we held the Banquet weekend. Their dedication and love for the 
community was so precious to observe.  And then there was the other team members  -  
women from Jamaica and from the United States, working side by side, sharing what 
Christ has done in their own lives.  I left home knowing only Ruth Hendrix ï I came 
home with many ñsisters in Christò!  Oh, did I mention how they can sing!!  With or 
without instruments ï the singing was soooo worshipful and so beautiful!   It was a 
wonderful experience and one I will not soon forget. 
 In Matthew 28:19a we are told to ñgo and make disciples of all nationsò.  Through 
the Great Banquet, I believe in some small way we are doing this.  I also believe that 
God can multiply our efforts and that it is making a difference to the people of Jamaica.   
The Highgate community is poor and the people have very little means to support the 
Great Banquet weekends.  They would so appreciate any help that any of us could give 
to help fund the future weekends.  
 
Your sister in Christ 
Pat Lorton  
Jamaica Great Banquet #6 
 
 
 
Check the Madisonville Great Banquet website (www.greatbanquet.com) to see the list of guests who have 
confirmed. The list is updated weekly to show the latest confirmations 
 



 

SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES  

 

PRAYER 
Prayer is a key part of the success of each Banquet. Please keep the team and guests in your 
prayers during each of the Great Banquet weekends. Attend the events throughout each 
weekend and signup on the 72 hour prayer charts. 

 
PROPERTY 

If you can help with bed setup and takedown please contact Eric Brown (270) 821-8799 
Make this a sacrificial offering for guests and team!  Bed setup is at 6:00 pm on Wednesday 
prior to each weekend.  Bed takedown is at 7:00 am on Sunday morning of each weekend. 

 
CLEAN UP 

Clean-up will take place on Sunday afternoons of each weekend beginning at 2:00 pm on 
Sunday; with many hands this should go very quickly. Call Brianna Sutton (270) 836-0475. 
 

BUS DRIVERS 
We are okay for the time being, but if you have a CDL license and desire to drive the bus for 
one of the weekends give Dawn a call at the First Presbyterian Church (270) 821-6420 or 
(270) 821-6426. 
 

SNACKS AND SERVERS 
If you can bring a snack or help serve a meal at the Banquet, please contact Betty Hendrix 
(snacks) (270) 824-9749 or Sherry Harvey (servers) (270) 841-8385. Please remember 
your amazing weekend. Providing snacks and helping to serve are important areas of 
help.  Snacks on Friday are especially needed. 
 
 

AGAPE 
Remember what an important impact the banners had on you when you attended? Make 
BANNERS for the upcoming Great Banquets. Banners made for previous weekends 
here in Madisonville have been mailed to other communities, so make new ones! 
Reunion groups, if you are looking for something special to do make a banner as a 
group for the upcoming weekends. The Agape Party is held before the weekends of 
each Banquet season. Call Teresa Lee (270) 977-2148 if you are interested in helping to 
make agape for the upcoming Banquets.  
 
 

FREE BOOK TABLE 
One of the many blessings at the Great Banquet is the opportunity to sow Godôs word into the 
lives of our guests by offering free Christian literature and media. If you have Bibles, Christian 
books, CDs, DVDs, or devotions you would like to donate please take them to First 
Presbyterian Church or call Dave Hendrix (270) 821-1709. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

SERVERS  
Call Sherry Harvey (270)  841 -8385  
to sign up to serve a meal. Leave your 
name and number and sheôll get back 
to you. It is very important that you 

are  prepared to spend 2 to 2 ½ hours 
serving, cleaning up, and setting up for 

the next meal.  

 
SPONSORôS HOUR 

Sponsor ôs hour for e ach  Great Banquet  
is held on Thursday  before each 

Banquet ( except the jail/pr ison 
weekends ) , at 7:30 pm . Everyone is 
encouraged to stay through the entire 
Sponsorôs Hour to lend strength and 

prayers to Godôs people. 
 

72 HOUR PRAYER VIGIL & 
PRAYERS FOR SPEAKERS CHART  
Please be sure to sign -up to pray for 

the guests and team members during 
the Banquets. ñThe effectual fervent 

prayer of a righteous man avails 
much.ò James 5:16 

 
CANDLELIGHT  

Your presence at Candlelight adds to the Body of Christ and the impact the Lord 
has on His people as He uses our worship, prayers and sacrifices fo r the guests 
and team. Candlelight will be held at the F irst United  Methodist Church at 8:30 

pm  on the Saturday  during each Banquet .  
 

CLOSINGS  
Closings will be held at the First 

Presbyterian  Church at 5:00 PM on the 
Sunday of each Banquet.  

SNACKS & SALAD S 
Snacks and salads are needed for both 

weekends.  Call Betty Hendrix   
(270)  824 -9749  to sign up to bring 

them . If she is not home, please leave 
a message.  

 
AGAPE LETTERS  

Individual and group agape letters are always needed.  Please mark family letters 
wit h an ñFò on the envelope. Be sure your guestôs name appears on the outside of 

the envelope. (PLEASE NOTE: Gifts are better given before or after the Great 
Banquet. Please do not bring gifts to the Great Banquet for your guest.)  Call 

Cindy Bell (270)  584 - 30 97  for more information about Great Banquet agape .  

 

 
HELP AGAPE TEAM MEMBERS  ON THE WEEKEND  

An ñAgapeò chart  is available for you to  sign -up and  assist the agape team 
members  on Friday, Saturday , and Sunday of each weekend. Go to the Great 

Banquet websit e for the name of the agape person to  contact for each week end.  
www.greatbanquet.com  

 
 

AGAPE PARTY  
Help make agape for the weekends ! 
Contact Teresa Lee  (270)  977 -2148  
for the time and date of our next Agape 
Party  at the First Presbyterian Church.  

 

201 4  Gr eat Banquet Board Members  

Diana Anderson -   Secretary, Clergy    

Cindy Bell -    Agape  Coordinator    

Eric Brown -   Bed Setup/Takedown  

Kelly Crowley -   Kitchen Coordinator    

Terry Cates -    Community Lay Director     

Dennis Coombs -   Community Spiritual Director    

Jenny Dennis -    

David Hendrix -   Shadow for Community Lay Director, Book Table  

Tod Hill -   4th Day Meetings  

Marilyn Locke -   Music  

Lon Lorton -    First Presbyterian Church Liaison      

Patsy Sutton -   Agape Letters to the Communities     

Barry Vaughn -   

Barry McG aw -   Director of Jail and Prison Ministries  

 

Volunteers  

Eric Anderson (Greenville) -   Sponsorsô Hour 

Andy Bell -     Bus 

Matt Bell -    Website  

Sherry Harvey -   Servers  

Betty Hendrix -   Snacks  

Teresa Lee -    Agape Party  

Penny Pleasant -   Registration  

Brianna Sutton -    Clean -up/Facility R estoration  

Amy Menser -     Candlelight  at First United Methodist Church  

Michele Hill -    Newsletter/Email Database  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  




